

and Director of MWBM Int'l of Canada

May - June 2020

Request

- 1. Souls to be saved Laborers to be
- called to Canada and Quebec. (We need help!!! The ministry here is growing!)
- A new Church to be planted in St-Casimir and the region of Port-Neuf!
- 4. Safe travels for our family during this difficult time

Praises:

- The Lord has blessed our church throughout the pandemic
- 2. We have seen 3 dear souls come to Christ recently. (Helen, Michline, and Marcel.)
- 3. More great opportunities to share the Gospel with several lost folks.
- 4. Our services re-opening at church.

(I am also attaching a page with some recent pictures for you!)

We are half way through possibly one of the toughest years our faith has had to face, ever (at least in my generation). But some things of which I am becoming more and more acutely aware, are the fact that God is on His throne, He is still in control, and His Word is being realized daily! Scripture is being fulfilled as we speak. Yes, times are frustrating, and tiresome, but what a special time to be living for the Lord! It is exciting and we have a very important job to do still! Souls need to be saved! So my question this fine summer morning (ignore the snowy picture) :-) is this, Are you busy about His mission, sowing, watering and reaping? I pray so, for Christ is coming soon!

HAMBY FAMILY NEWS (See pics on next page) This has been another big year for us as a family. Luke has outgrown all of us. He was the least among us and is now the greatest. ;-) He likes to give his older brothers a hard time about that. He has taken this summer off of work to help me in the ministry a lot this year. I am so thankful, as we had so many projects to finish up, both at church and at home. I do appreciate his help.

As for Noah he has graduated High School from Abeka Academy. We are so proud of him. He was working almost full time hours at a local plumbing company as the warehouse guy, as well as taking a big load of classes. He graduated with tremendous grades. (So glad hegot his mommas brains, as did his brothers.) Please pray for him as we take him down to the States for him to prepare for college at Pensacola Christian College at the end of August. He has surrendered to the Lord to be a Youth Pastor. He will also be studying Mechanical Engineering to be able to be a lay Preacher and serve the Lord that way.

Josh is doing very well in his health studies. We are so thankful for God answering prayers. After many doctor's visits, he has is doing much better. His heart condition, seems to be stabilizing, and has a clean bill of health from the Dr. Praise the Lord. His studies with Veritas are going well and he has a year and a half left of Bible College. We are thankful and blessed to see how the Lord is using him there at our home church with our Pastor Tim Campbell, getting so much experience and training for his future ministry. Thank you to Old Suwanee for taking him under your wings and allowing him to serve there. We are blessed to have such a great home church! We love you all! And as for me and Amanda, we are doing fine! Having another one leave the nest seems unreal, and tears are being shed. We are so blessed to have three boys that truly love the Lord and want to serve Him. What a blessed reward!

MINISTRY NEWS: (Also in the pictures)

All through this covid pandemic and society shut down and reset, our ministry has never been more important. So many people are curious about spiritual things. Our church held Zoom meetings as we were shut down for 3 months. We resumed our services the last Sunday in June. It was tough but a rewarding time. During this time we have seen three precious souls come to Christ - (Helen, Micheline, and Marcel). The 2 ladies were saved here in Trois-Rivieres, and Marcel was saved in La Tuque. We are rejoicing over these souls! Many more lost souls have visited church through our Zoom meetings and two others lost ones have even come to our Impact Ados youth services that we held through Zoom. I ask you to please pray for the salvation of all those that have heard the Gospel. These have visited from all over the Province of Quebec. Praise the Lord for open doors!

Again we thank you for your love and prayers and support for our family and ministry. May the Lord find us busy about His service when He comes again! With all our Love, Jason, Amanda and the boys Psalm 118.23

Home Church:

Old Suwanee Baptist Church P.O. Box 2116 Buford, GA 30515-9116 770-945-5451

Field Address: 1686 Rang St-Felix Est Notre-Dame-du-Mont Carmel, OC G0X3J0873-664-1009 jasonhamby@mwbm.org



Sent Through: P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818



Noah has officially graduated! Whoo Hoo! No ceremony though - Just an online event.





Painting the church building! Before and after pictures.





Zoom church services with Luke as my IT guy and Noah operating the sound system in the back recording ect.



First service back after 3 months of shutdown! We are required to separate the chairs and families by 6 feet between them.

But what a joy it was to see everyone again.

We are now required to wear face mask inside in all public buildings until we are seated.